



LILLINGS AMBO PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD REMOTELY 
ON TUESDAY 02 FEBRUARY 2021 AT 7.30PM
Councillors Present:
Helen Loynes  – Madam Chairman 

John Armitage 

Don McBurney 

In Attendance:

Fiona Hill - Parish Clerk 



Cllr C Goodrick (CG) – NYCC/RDC Councillor
Public Present:

1 – John Pulleyn
21/28
a) To receive apologies for absence given in advance of the meeting: None


b) To consider the approval of reasons given for absence: N/A
21/29
To record declarations of interest in items on the agenda: None
21/30
To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 03 November 2020:
Resolved - The minutes were approved
21/31
To discuss matters arising from previous meetings:

20/00563/FUL – Cllr Loynes reported that due to Covid19 restrictions, she had not visited the site to inspect the site of the muck heap. 
21/32
To discuss casual vacancies, resulting from the resignations of Robin Barker and Paul Wregglesworth, which Ryedale District Council has authorised can be filled by co-option:


Resolved – Jonathan Pulleyn was co-opted as a member of the Parish Council (Unanimous)

21/33
To discuss long-standing matters:

09/00536/FUL - Land At OS Field 4763 York Road Sheriff Hutton York

The Parish Clerk had submitted a Request For Service form to R.D.C. Planning Enforcement, regarding the passing places which are still not in place.
21/34
Public Session: None

21/35
To discuss new planning applications received: None
21/36
To discuss ongoing issues with previously discussed planning applications:
· 19/01263/MFUL – Environment Agency – Flood storage area – Approval


Cllr Loynes had emailed Kevin Hollinrake MP as followed: 

“After 2 hours discussion Ryedale passed the planning application by the EA on Tuesday evening with only one councillor  to vote against it.
Our representative, Eric Hope, made no attempt to help our cause. He did, however, suggest it was better to send vehicles through Strensall, or to turn left at the junction with Finckle Street to avoid Howell Beck Bridge. How he thought 40’ long heavy goods vehicles were going to negotiate this junction or vehicles travel though Strensall safely is questionable.
On the other hand, the condemnation meted out to the EA by almost every councillor was something else. In fact, the result being that an official complaint is to be sent to the Secretary of State concerning the actions of the EA; their reaction to the residents of West Lilling, especially the Wadsworths, who farm Bridge Farm. The EA should be working witth the people, not against them. They thought the EAs presentation was 'Shocking' and said that a proper model was required rather than drawings and 'models' calculated on paper, which are easy to manipulate. They had completely ignored  farmers' knowledge.
There had been no maintenance on the River Foss, and thought that the dredging of the Foss should be reinstated before any work commenced to reduce any adverse flooding of the farm land.
The Chief Planning officer, Jill Thompson, presentation was skewed. She showed photos and gave explanations that didn't explain our problem, even though I had provided her with the relevant images and explanations. Furthermore, she thought that the "single-track Howell Beck Bridge worked well and drivers were very polite in allowing each other to pass". Several councillors wanted to impose conditions but she over-ruled any suggestion that there should be conditions imposed on the EA.
She belittled our suggestion to use Gennell Lane and Smith’s Lane because it was too narrow, but explained that the same road structure through Bridge farm was more than adequate, including the provision of new passing places. EA and Highways said they wouldn’t construct passing places on Gennell Lane. Furthermore, she stated that it wasn’t necessary to add a clause to the Planning Permission to require the EA to reinstate the damage done to the internal road ways on Bridge Farm. 
Councillors were amazed at the lack of care and attention given by the EA to the residents of West Lilling and, especially, to Wadsworths farm, when the whole of the construction site would seriously affect their business. Moreover, the EA had ridden rough shod over the Wadesworths attempts to get the EA to change, provide information in a timely manner, or listen to their proposals. 
It was also very obvious that the Planning Officers were fighting for the EA in the way they answered questions.  Each time it was said that changes to the application were not necessary, especially around Highways matters and the requirement for further hydrology examinations. 
It would appear that the EA modelling doesn’t take in to account of drainage in farm land that is less than 9” in diameter. This matter, Mr. Wadsworth considers, changes the way the model predicts the results of the flooding to farm land.
I did my best to explain West Lillings concerns, but 3 minutes is no time to give a full and detailed explanation. 
The Chairman of the Planning Committee, Mrs Caroline Goodrick, made a very good summing up. It was an important scheme for York. She was in agreement with us that West Lilling’s traffic problem hadn’t been adequately dealt with. She stated that she was looking for equity in this scheme, but no equity had been shown from the EA. However, with a vote of 9 to 1 she had to allow the Planning Application to pass.
Finally, it's a real shame that West Lilling should be put through all this because the flood barrier in York didn't function on that fateful day. That area of York hadnt flooded from ithe barrier's existance untill it broke down in 2015. It hasn't flooded again since the Foss Barier was repaired and was working  during the last deluge. 
However, York still continues  to allow building on flood plains”.
· 20/00563/FUL – DHI Eventing Ltd – East Lilling Grange Farm – Pending


The Parish Council welcomed the amendments to the original planning application of DHI Eventing Ltd and Peter Simmons to the erection of an Isolation Stable Barn for twelve horses, however, there are serious observations which we would like you to address regarding the splays, the muck heap and change of use.

Resolved – The Parish Council agreed that Cllr Loynes would draft a response to Ryedale District Council

· 20/01032/HOUSE – Minster View Goose Track Lane - Approved
21/37
To discuss matters raised by Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer:

1. Bookkeeping records to date - Cllrs noted receipt of reports via email

2. Budget/Precept for year ending 31 March 2022 – 





Resolved – The Parish Council approved a precept of £1000.00 (Unanimous)
3. Adopt/re-adopt policies - WIP

4. Financial Management – The Parish Clerk had circulated a copy of the bank statements, to enable Cllrs to conduct internal control checks. Cllr Loynes would ask her bookkeeper to consult the internal audit. Cllr Loynes reminded the Parish Council that at the meeting on 05May07 a grant of £25.00 per year to Neighbourhood Watch was agreed, so the Parish Clerk would ensure the payments were up to date.
5. Payments – Resolved – Approved as follows:
Parish Clerk
Salary/PAYE


£-

Parish Clerk
Home Working Allowance
£5.83

Parish Clerk
Expenses


£52.82

YLCA

Subscription


£59.00

Village Hall
Meeting venue hire

£5.25

21/38
To discuss matters raised by/with Yorkshire Local Councils Association



The usual guidance has been received by email

21/39
To report any new correspondence received by the council:





- Claxton & Sand Hutton PC - 20/01195/MFUL - Erection of crematorium with associated access, parking, memorial gardens and landscaping @ Land West of Gravel Pit Farm, Sand Hutton To Black Dike Plantation

Resolved – The Parish Council Objects (Unanimous) to this application due to the impact it will have on the stressed A64 and the inevitable overflow of traffic on to the surrounding road.




- Parishioner request for dog waste bin

Resolved – The Parish Council agreed to the installation of a bin, adjacent to the style on Goose Track Lane, subject to costings and grant funding
21/40
To receive matters raised by members: 






  

- To agree location for keeping the ancient PC documents within a large metal box, purchased in 1897 by the Parish Council 


Resolved – Cllr Armitage would speak to Peter Brown, Sheriff Hutton History Group, about the possibility of storing the information in the groups room at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall




21/41
To confirm dates of future meetings: 10 May 2021, 16 August 2021, 02 November 2021
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 Approved ………………………………………………   Chairman                        Date...............................    


